HI,

So, you’re interested in the H-H Community Service Club!  We are happy to have you join us!  The Service Club was formed in 2006 by Hanover-Horton Graduate, Lauren Fournier.  The club was originally known as the Red Cross Club, but has since changed to the H-H Community Service Club.  Our advisor is Mrs. Melling, who has been involved since the beginning. Our vision has always been;  service to our community and instilling volunteerism in kids at an early age.  We have accomplished a lot in the past 3 years and have great plans for 2009/2010!  Here is an example of what we have done;


Every year we sponsor a blood drive, we already have scheduled next year’s drive and it will be October 1st, 2009!  Members of the service club volunteer their time to help load/unload, work shifts during the drive and donate cookies and juice.  We have a lot of fun, but it is really important work and we advertise to the community to help us exceed our collection goals.


For the past 2 years we have made and distributed lap blankets to residents of a care facility, last year we went to Countryside Care Center.  The residents love the blankets but especially appreciate our visit and the chance to talk to young people.  I never know who enjoys it more, the residents or the kids.

We do a lot with our elementary students as well.  We think it is important that they have positive teen role models and that they learn the importance of helping in their community.  We teach them safety at the Fall Festival, read to them during March is Reading Month, and this year we are planning a beautification project for the front entrance of the elementary school.  We also Christmas caroled with some of the younger girl scouts and treated them to cookies and cocoa!

Since the beginning of the club we have given out gift cards to any of our students who suffer a tragedy or some overwhelming obstacle just so they know they are cared about and thought of during their difficult time.


Many of our members become certified in CPR every year because they feel it is important to be able to help someone in need, what better way to do that than to save a life!


We are responsible for the recycling at the high school.  This is not the most glamorous of our jobs, but it is an important one.  It helps to create a better environment for all of us.


This past year, through our fundraising efforts, we were able to adopt a local family in need and help make their Christmas a little brighter, and the year before we raised money for our local food bank.

All ideas are welcomed and we pick the projects we think are doable and important.  With an ambitious group of kids we can do a lot for our community!  Welcome!!
